
 
 

Public Notice 
 

As relates to Notice to County Clerk Pursuant to CPLR 8019(c) 

 

 
To better serve the general public and the legal community and to 
more accurately update the public record, effective January 1, 2024, 
court orders which direct the County Clerk to make any entries and/or 
updates in any index or docket, must be served upon the County Clerk 
as required by Civil Practice Law and Rules (CPLR) section 8019 
paragraph c.  In the absence of such notice, the County Clerk will not 
take action.  
  
For cases which have been filed in or converted to electronic format in 
the NYCSEF System, please upload NYSCEF document “NOTICE TO 
COUNTY CLERK CPLR 8019(C)” together with a copy of the court’s 
order.  
  
For cases which have not been filed in or converted to the NYSCEF 
System, please send a paper copy of the Notice required by CPLR 
8019(c) together with a copy of the court’s order.  
 
 
 
December 15, 2023 
 
  
  
  


